
 
 

                              NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Notice is hereby given pursuant to Chapter 11, 15.2-2204 of the Code of Virginia as amended, 

that the Northumberland County Board of Supervisors will hold a public hearing on April 13, 

2023 at 7:00 p.m. in the Northumberland County Courts Building at 220 Judicial Place adjacent 

to the Sheriff’s Office in Heathsville, VA in order to consider public comment on the following: 

 

• Repeal of Northumberland County Code Chapter 72 Firearms, Article II, Sections 72-4 

Transport or possession of loaded shotgun or rifle, 72-5 Exceptions, and 72-6 Violations 

and penalties; which would remove local prohibitions against carrying a loaded shotgun 

or rifle in any vehicle on any public street, road, or highway within Northumberland 

County.  This would also remove any exceptions and violations associated with the 

removal of Section 72-4. 

• Amendment of Northumberland County Code Chapter 72 Firearms, Article III, Section 

72-7 Unlawful possession; to update the statutory reference from a repealed state statute 

to Virginia Code Section 15.2-1209.1. 

 

All written comments should be received by the County Administrator’s Office prior 

to the meeting. For further information concerning this amendment, contact the County 

Administrator’s Office at the Old Courthouse in Heathsville, VA (804-580-7666 or email 

ltadlock@co.northumberland.va.us). If you are physically disabled, hearing or visually 

impaired and need assistance with this hearing, please call Stevie Conaway at 804-580-8910 

(Voice) or Via the Virginia Relay or TDD for assistance. 

 

Northumberland County Board of Supervisors 

By: E. Luttrell Tadlock, County Administrator 
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